OAKLAND UNIVERSITY
ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP MEETING
July 7, 1964

PRESENT: Messrs, Beardslee, Eklund, Hicks, Matthews, Stoutenburg, Swanson,
Varner and Wilder,

ABSENT: Messrs. McKay, O'Dowd and Sells.

The meeting for new faculty and staff called for September 1, and 2, by Dean
0'Dowd will be held in Mrs, Wilson's Club House,

Chancellor Varner will recommend to the Board of Trustees at their next meet=
ing that the new classroom~office building be named The Mitilda R. Wilson
Building.

Mr, Stoutenburg reported that applications for fall, 1964, continue 707 ahead
of last year and tuition deposits remain about 407 ahead., Also, Mr, Stoutenburg
announced that Mr., Shadrick will resign July 31, to become the Director of
Admissions at The University of Detroit.

Mr. Eklund distributed his letter to the Alumni announcing the First Reunion
on August 1, and described some of the events planned for this occasion,.

Mr. Beardslee reported that the CQT total scores for the first 245 new students
tested at the Summer Orientation Sessions are ranging from 5 to 10 points above
last year's class. Mr, Matthews suggested that this information be reported
by Mr. Obear on a regular basis to the freshmen advisors. Mr. Stoutenburg
agreed to talk with Mr. Obear on this subject.

Mr. Hicks indicated that the Meadow Brook Festival and all its parts are
taking shape and he is pleased with the situation at this time. He also stated
approximately 5,000 tickets have been sold,

Mr. Beardslee indicated that the faculty felt the manner in which the Chancellor
announced the lifting of the intercollegiate athletic prohibition was insulting
to them,

Meeting adjourned,



